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Universal Periodic Review of Portugal

30 April 2014

Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia warmly welcomes the delegation of Portugal.  We thank Portugal for the detailed national report, which has been prepared in extensive dialogue with representatives of civil society and various other stakeholders and thus objectively reflects the human rights situation in the country.

Since the last UPR review, Portugal has made progress in almost all human rights areas and implemented most of the recommendations. We are pleased to note the ratification of the CRPD (Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities) and its Optional Protocol (OP-CRPD), as well as the ratification of the OP-CAT (Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment) in 2013.

Our delegation would like to highlight that Portugal is committed to achieving the 2015 targets set by the UNESCO initiative “Education for All” and has placed education as a major focus of its development aid strategy, engaging in teacher training, curricula and education policy development and cooperation with universities. We would like to reiterate UNESCO’s suggestion that Portugal intensify its efforts to make the education system inclusive, particularly for immigrant and ethnic minorities, as well as for girls and women. 
Estonia notes with appreciation the fact that the financial austerity measures have not disproportionately impacted the Ombudsman (Provedor de Justiça) and other national human rights structures, such as the High Commission for Immigration and Intercultural Dialogue (ACIDI) and the Commission for the Protection of Children and Young People at Risk.
We encourage Portugal to continue its efforts in human rights education and training and awareness-raising, with a view to combating racism and discrimination and promoting the integration of migrants and those marginalised.
Finally Estonia would like to recommend to fully align its national legislation with the Rome Statute, by incorporating provisions to cooperate promptly and fully with the ICC (International Criminal Court) and to ratify the Kampala Amendments to the Rome Statute.
We would like to wish the delegation of Portugal a successful review meeting. 
Thank you!

